

Ms Paula Conboy
Chairman
Australian Energy Regulator
GPO Box 520
Melbourne Vic 3001

Dear Ms Conboy

Transmission Ring Fencing Guideline Review

Further to our recent conversation, Energy Networks Australia, on behalf of transmission members, requests the AER considers delaying its Transmission Ring Fencing Guideline (Guideline) review.

We consider that there is benefit in delaying the commencement of this review until at least 2020 as:

- 1. a broad range of high priority reforms impacting on the transmission framework is already under way in 2019. The ESB, with market bodies, is developing the actionable ISP framework in the NEL and NER, and the AEMC through the COGATI 2019 review is covering pricing and access, and both reviews could have significant implications for transmission roles and responsibilities. We believe that a focus on these priority reforms will have more demonstrable benefit for market participants, direct and end use customers than prioritising the Guideline review. A review of the Guideline would logically follow and be informed by the outcomes of these higher priority reforms which will occupy the focus of stakeholders for the balance of 2019 and beyond.
- 2. the transmission planning and connection framework rule change introduced an expanded and comprehensive framework for contestable transmission services in mid-2018. Noting there has been limited experience in the operation of these new arrangements to date, there would be further benefit in a delay in the review to make a more informed assessment of the effectiveness of this new framework, and any implications either for the Guideline or Rules.
- 3. we are not aware of any strong pressure or concerns over the current ring fencing arrangements from either electricity customers or supply side participants that warrant a review at this time, noting also that the review does not feature as one of the AER's priorities on its current published work program.
- 4. the current Guideline (which has been in place since 2002) continues to operate effectively and we are aware of no material issues or evidence that suggests that a review is urgently needed.

We would be happy to meet with you or relevant AER staff to further discuss this issue. If you are able to provide a response before the end of March that would be appreciated, as Energy Networks Australia and the TNSPs would prefer to continue to focus on the high priority reforms outlined in point 1 above.

Should the AER have any queries on this issue please contact Verity Watson on 03 9103 0407 or vwatson@energynetworks.com.au

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Dillon

Chief Executive Officer

Energy Networks Australia www.energynetworks.com.au Unit 5, Level 12, 385 Bourke Street Melbourne VIC 3000 P: +61 3 9103 0400 E: info@energynetworks.com.au

Energy Networks Association T/A Energy Networks Australia

ABN: 75 106 735 406